Present

Meeting of Braishfield Parish Council 1 March 2016

BRAISHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting of Braishfield Parish Council
held at Braishfield Village Hall
on Tuesday 1 March 2016

Parish Councillors: Qthers:

Mike Prince (Chairman)
Mike Edwards (Vice Chairman)

Clerk/RFO: Kate Orange

John Bevan Peter Sidebotham, for the community

Clive John resilience working party, for part of

Carole Renvoize the meeting

Feteryiinite 13 members of the public attended for part of
the meeting

754. To report apologies for absence

ClIr Richard Brazier was unable to attend the meeting due to a prior commitment.

755. Disclosure of personal and financial interests by councillors

None declared

756. To receive a presentation on roads and highway matters by Ray Alborough of Test

Valley Borough Council (TVBC) followed by questions and answers

A brief synopsis of the presentation follows:

In Hampshire, Hampshire County Council (HCC) are the “highway authority”
responsible for maintenance, improvements, buses and footpaths in the parish,
and they inspect improvements that other bodies have carried out. They are also
responsible for development management and traffic management and they
monitor traffic flows. They have Agency Agreements with Test Valley Borough
Council (TVBC) for grass cutting of verges until 31 March 2016 when the agreement
will cease.

TVBC will design small road improvements. They undertake development
management of smaller projects (for example, 100 houses or fewer), and work with
colleagues at HCC on larger schemes.

TVBC undertake traffic management (for example parking restrictions), erect new
road signs, paint lines such as those across driveways. They will issue temporary
traffic restriction orders.

The latest guidance from HCC s to prioritise spending on schemes that improve the
safety record.

For the Ganger Farm planning application, there has been a small involvement
working in conjunction with HCC,
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Ray Alborough has a meeting on Friday 18" March 2016 with members of the
design team from HCC regarding improvements to the junction of Braishfield Road
and Common Hill Road. Cllrs Bevan and Prince will also attend the meeting.
Improvements for pedestrians at this junction will occur later this year.

Regarding the footpath from Hilliers arboretum to the Dog and Crook, the
feasibility study will be sent to HCC by the end of the month.

An improvement is planned for the footway at the Scout hut / cemetery in
Woodley.

Questions and Answers

Chairman Mike Prince enquired as to TVBC's highways department's response to
the planning application for new houses at Abbotsford. Ray Alborough stated that
they objected due to the sight-lines at the road junction.

Clir Peter White noted that in the planning application for houses at Abbotsford,
traffic figures were quoted for the current time, apparently with no adjustment for
when Ganger Farm or Abbotswood are completed and fully occupied. Ray
Alborough noted that guidance from central government does not require the
developer to uplift traffic figures to allow for future growth but they should take
existing permissions into account.

Ray Alborough explained that traffic projections are based on a local survey and
census data (which includes data on peoples' daily commutes). Projections for
small schemes are less detailed than large ones. A member of the public noted that
it is the view some residents that the Abbotswood development affected traffic
volumes much more than the predicted 1%. Ray Alborough noted that a
comparison would need to be made between historic and current traffic volume
data in order to confirm this.

Ray Alborough explained that HCC are responsible for restrictions for lorries. Local
traffic would not be affected by such a restriction.

There was discussion about the fact that the village has only one road into it with
two carriageways. All other roads are single track lanes, and unsuitable for through
traffic. Passing places are considered to be in poor condition and vehicles will pass
on verges (causing damage) rather than wait at paved passing places. Ray
Alborough can instigate erection of “not suitable for heavy goods vehicles” signs at
the Jermyns Lane roundabout, Merdon Castle (with consent from Winchester City
Council) and Furzedown Road (with agreement from Kings Somborne Parish
Council).

The feasibility of imposing a speed restriction in order to deter through traffic on
Braishfield Road [ Furzedown Road north of Braishfield was discussed. Ray
Alborough confirmed that HCC set speed limits based on the density of accesses on
the road in question. Ray Alborough will ask HCC whether the number of accesses
can be averaged over a larger area in order to allow a lower speed limit to be
considered.
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Ray Alborough confirmed that delivery lorries, except where they are making local
deliveries, are supposed to use primary routes. It would not be appropriate for
them to be travelling via Braishfield as a through route.

Traffic calming on Braishfield Road as a means to slow down traffic and discourage
through traffic was discussed. Ray Alborough explained that the decision to use
traffic calming would come after a long process of public consultation and traffic
surveys.

A member of the public commented on the number of potholes, and that repaired
ones will tend to break up again.

Braishfield Road between Jermyns Lane and Kiln Lane will be resurfaced in the next
few months.

Cllr John Bevan noted that there are other parts of Braishfield Road which require
repair. Kiln Lane was resurfaced recently but the edges do breakdown because it is
a country lane with soft verges. The Parish Council is trying hard to improve the
situation with roads and traffic, and Ray Alborough, TVBC and HCC are trying to
help.

Members of the public and council voiced concerns about the size of some farm
vehicles using lanes through the parish. Ray Alborough confirmed that there is no
width limit: the limit is on weight, and it was generally accepted that farm vehicles
do not appear to exceed the weight limit.

Chairman Mike Prince and Clir John Bevan stated that they and the council are
keeping pressure on relevant parties and this will be expressed at their meeting on
18/3/16.

To receive report from Hampshire Constabulary

No report was received.

Public Participation

None pertaining to the business of the meeting.

To agree the Minutes of the Meeting Held on 2 February 2016

It was agreed that the Minutes of the Meeting of 2 February 2016 should be signed by
the Chairman as a true and accurate record.

RESOLVED
Action: Chairman to sign Minutes
To discuss the arrangement of community celebrations for HM The Queen's qoth

Birthday

Cllr Carole Renvoize reported that she met with Jimmy Chestnutt on 8/2/16. Some
members of the public have offered help with organising the event. There will be a
further meeting on 3/3/16. The event will take place on Saturday 11/6/16 from 1:30pm
to 7:30pm. It will be a picnic. The Wheatsheaf will co-ordinate its functions so as to

Page 66



761.

Meeting of Braishfield Parish Council 1 March 2016
complement village arrangements. The primary school has been invited to attend.
Children will serve food to the social contact group. There will be a band (Headrush)
if funds allow. The Elderlies, Jeremy North and BUMS will provide more music. The
village hall will be open. The social club will be a back-up venue in case of bad
weather.
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